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Community Calendar 

 

 

Clarendon Community Association  

Annual General Meeting  

Tuesday 21st September 2021 

Details to follow 
 

Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum 

Annual General Meeting 

Wednesday 8th September 9.15am 
 

 

  

Clarendon Rainfall Summary   

 

August 2021 ..............  77.8 mm 

Days of rain ..............  15 days 

August 2020 ..............  81.8 mm 

Days of rain ..............  13 days 

Year to date: 

Annual rainfall 2021 .  569 mm 

Days of rain ..............  85 days 

Annual rainfall 2020 .  596.6 mm 

Days of rain ..............  95 days 
 

Thank you to our very own  

rain-man Bill Jared 
 

 

 
 

September 2021 
 

Sweet, sweet spring has arrived here in Clarendon 
 

 
 

I followed this gorgeous rainbow all the way home last week. I was 

hoping that Emily (Emprades) would have taken a photo as she 

captures Clarendon beautifully………. and she did not disappoint.  

Thank you for sharing Emily. 
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Clarendon Kindergarten and the Grand Garden 
 

It’s spring in Clarendon. The buds are beginning to bloom, the sun is 

beginning to shine, and the children of Clarendon Kindergarten are 

absolutely buzzing with learning intentions about the changes in our 

garden. 

Earlier this year our kindergarten was lucky enough to receive a 

grant from Woolworths Junior Landcare to assist us in developing a 

better eco system for our native wildlife. While we patiently waited 

for the soil to warm up enough to start digging, we have been 

exploring bug hotels, doing some light weeding, and examining 

which creepy crawlies are already habiting our environment.  

We are so excited to watch as our space changes this spring with 

our new garden after our working bee in three weeks. Stay tuned for 

pictures and to hear all about it! 

 

 

 

 

 
Calling all green thumbs…..! 

Clarendon Kindergarten is working on 

making our yard a little greener, and 

a whole lot more beautiful.... but we 

are a very small team. 

We are reaching out to our 

community to ask if anyone is 

available to help us garden on 

Saturday September 18? 

If you are willing to lend a hand, 

please send an email to 

lauren.bowden511@schools.sa.edu.au 

or leave a message on 8383 6115. We 

really appreciate your support. 
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Book Week at Clarendon Primary School 

Book Week is always an exciting week in the school calendar and 

this year was no different! 

Our students and staff dressed up on Wednesday for the annual 

Book Week parade and enjoyed a range of activities from the 

2021 short-listed books, up for Book Week awards. 

We worked in mixed aged-groups which allows for the older 

students to ‘buddy up’ with younger students. 

This is a key feature of life in our small school, where our older 

students regularly support and mentor the newer members of the 

community. 

In the afternoon the students all watched a performance from the 

Splash Theatre Company. 

Book Week was again a great success at CPS! 
 

 

 

 

Winter trading hours …  

 

The Clarendon General Store 

Autumn Trading Hours 

Monday 8am-6pm 

Tues-Fri  8.30am-5pm 

Saturday 8.30am-4pm  

Sunday 8.30am-12pm 
 

The Clarendon Hotel 

Enjoy beautiful meals, friendly 

service and great views from the 

balcony. Open 7 days a week 

however please check with Hayley 

on Public Holidays. 

New COVID regulations mean you 

have to book for a meal and you 

have to be seated to enjoy their 

hospitality. 
 

The Clarendon Bakery  

All the locals know it but it is now 

official! 

Congratulations to the Clarendon 

Bakery which has been crowned the 

best in the South. ‘Clarendon 

Bakery takes the cake in the south, 

voted number one in our Delicious 

poll’  

Adelaide Now April 27, 2021 
 

Emprades Vintage & Design 

Open Wednesday to Sunday 

10am-5pm 

45 Grants Gully Road, 

Clarendon 

Contact Pru or Emily  

8383 6217 

sales@emprades.com.au 
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Clarendon Bowling Club – come try Night Owls 

 
Bowls has given great enjoyment to many people and we hope you 

will experience the same enjoyment by joining a team in the very 

popular Night Owls competition at the Clarendon Bowling Club. 
 

Anyone can play, all you need is a pair of flat-soled (no heels) shoes 

and comfortable clothing.  Alternatively, you can play in bare feet. To 

join Night Owls just gather a team of four, or join with other players at 

the Club.  It’s a fun way to enjoy the sport with weekly prizes, a BBQ 

and bar, raffles, theme nights and more.  
 

The 2021/22 Night Owls season commences on Friday 5th November.  

Two rounds are held, one before and one after Christmas. The first six 

game round is a good way to learn or simply enjoy bowling, as there is 

no formal competition. There is a competition with a ladder and 

overall winner for the second round of eight games.  
 

The club also has a good selection of bowls in all weights and sizes 

which you can borrow, and there’s always someone on hand to assist 

with coaching for beginners.   
 

Night Owls is played by people of all ages and is all about enjoying the 

game in a relaxed and fun environment with family and friends, so if 

you’re new to the sport or have played previously and would like to 

return, please consider joining us on Friday evenings from 6.00pm . 
 

Please contact Don Crosby on 0409 284 712 or email 

damdcrosby@gmail.com to register your interest. 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Grow Free Cart 

Congratulations – 1 year on…..! 
 

 
 

Local residents Elisa and Paul Ridings 

have built a grow free cart and it is 

now set up at the Clarendon 

Community Hall.  
 

The Grow Free concept originated 

in Strathalbyn and now has 

hundreds of carts world-wide.  
 

The motto is “Give what you can, 

take what you need”. This is a way 

to make homegrown excess food, 

seedlings, plants and related items 

free and available to whomever 

needs them. It is a communal place 

that people can place their excess 

knowing it will be appreciated by 

others.  

 

 
 

For more information visit 

http://www.growfree.org.au/ 
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2021 Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau of 

South Australia  
 

126TH Annual General Meeting held at the Royal Oak Hotel  
 

Presidents Report 

On behalf of the Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau 

committee I would like to welcome everyone to the 126th Annual 

General Meeting of the Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural 

Bureau. We continued to reach out to the Clarendon Community 

to increase our numbers and with some success. To maintain this, I 

continue to include an article in the monthly Clarendon 

Community eNews where I provide details from our monthly 

meetings. We have been lucky to entice a wide range of guest 

speakers and even more lucky to have members willing to be 

guest speakers for which we greatly appreciate. 

Unfortunately, this year again been disrupted by the COVID-19 

Pandemic which affected our meeting formats with initially 

stopping platters to share and after meeting refreshments. 

Our branch has continued hold our usual monthly meetings at the 

Clarendon Community Hall. 

In closing I would like to thank the committee and members for 

their support to the continuation of the Clarendon Branch of the 

Agricultural Bureau. 

President 

Tony Fagg 
 

Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau – 2020-2021 Events 

August 2020 – 125th AGM – Clarendon Royal Oak Hotel 

September 2020 – Alyssa Rohrlach – Goolwa to Wellington Local 

Action Planning Association 

October 2020 – Constable James Fagg - SAPOL 

November 2020 – Cancelled due to COVID19  

December 2020 – Xmas BBQ Cancelled due to COVID19  

February 2021 – Susan Leslie - Clarendon CFS 

March 2021 – Mark Ashenden – Seed Terminator 

April 2021 – History Night 

May 2021 – Helen Ashenden – Clarendon Historical Society 

June 2021 – Julianne and Shane Buckley - Buckley Estate 

July 2021 – Weed Identification Workshop 
 

Elected Office Bearers. 

President   Tony Fagg 

Vice Presidents  David Trueman & Susan Henderson 

Secretary   Bill Semple 

Treasurer   Gerrit Schrale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

Mayor’s Garden Competition  

Entries for the 2021 Mayor’s Garden 

Competition are now open.  

It’s that time of year again, where we 

celebrate our city’s keen and 

passionate gardeners. It’s pleasing to 

see the passion that people in our 

community have in establishing and 

caring for their beautiful gardens.  The 

2021 Mayor’s Garden Competition 

recognises local gardeners and 

encourages community interest in local 

gardens, which enhances the 

presentation and liveability of our 

city.  Entries are now open in the 

following categories with prizes on offer:  

• Urban  

• Small or courtyard (smaller than 

600m2)  

• Mid to large (Larger than 600m2)  

• Rural  

• School  

• Community  

Entry forms are available at our libraries, 

council offices and online, with entries 

closing on 17 September. Judging will 

take place between 11–15 October. 

Each entry will be judged on the 

following:  

• First impressions  

• Design  

• Maintenance  

• Sustainability  

For further information and entry forms 

go to onkaparingacity.com. 

I had the pleasure in assisting the mayor 

and staff of the judging panel for this 

competition in 2020 and look forward to 

participating again this year. 
 

Thank you for sharing this news Geoff 

Eaton – Onkaparinga Council 
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Our National Flag – Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum 
 

120 years ago, on the 3rd of September the Australian National 

Flag was flown for the first time. To commemorate this important 

milestone in our Nation’s history, the 3rd of September every year 

is Australian National Flag Day. 
 

The Australian National Flag is the foremost symbol of our nation. 

The flag’s role, like that of all national flags around the world, is to 

unify the nation as it belongs to all Australian citizens equally. As 

one of Australia’s most important symbols, the flag has to be 

treated with dignity and respect. The Department of the Prime 

Minister and Cabinet has an exhaustive collection of resources 

detailing the many protocols for handling and displaying the 

Australian Flag. It even describes the proper way to dispose / 

decommission the flag. 

 

One earliest photos of flagpole 1933 
 

The Australian Flag has flown proudly out the front of the 

Clarendon Museum (former Christian Bible Church) for almost 100 

years. You may not have noticed that the flagpole has recently 

been replaced. As a state heritage listed building, a special-order 

replica flagpole had to be made in Victoria. A specialised trailer 

was required to transport the flagpole so that the wood would 

not be tied down too hard and cause warping. 

 
This is a photo of the flag flying outside museum during an Election Day when they 

were held at museum 
 

 

 

 

 

  Respect…. 

 

This is a photo of flag at half-mast for 
local resident Nicky Richards 
 

Another thing you may observed 

is that the flag isn’t flown every 

day. This is intentional, as the flag 

is used to alert residents of 

important dates and special 

occasions, such as Anzac Day, 

NAIDoC week, or the passing of a 

local resident. So next time you 

see the Australian Flag flying at 

the Museum, have a think about 

what the special occasion may 

be?  

Or just go ask Gavin at the store :) 

 

Brad Pickford 

Chairperson 

Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum 
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Vaccination Pathway 

The rate of vaccination against 

COVID-19 in SA continues to 

increase, and we’ve made 

particularly good progress in the 

Hills. Access to vaccinations in 

regional SA has been open to 

everyone aged 16 years and 

over since 25 May and we’ve 

responded well in the Hills.  

Recently, I received my second 

dose. Just like my first 

appointment, the second 

vaccination was very 

straightforward, and (almost) 

pain free! I found advice to drink 

plenty of water on the day, each 

time, was helpful.  

Thank you to all of those many 

dedicated staff ensuring that this 

important work for our Hills 

community is done so well. 

As of 16 August, anyone aged 

between 16-39 is eligible to 

receive either the AstraZeneca or 

Pfizer vaccine at any SA Health 

operated vaccination clinics.  

 
 

It is important that we all 

contribute to making SA the 

safest place it can be. 

Vaccination is a key pathway 

out of the pandemic.  
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